
A
n

ci
en

t 
O

rd
er

 o
f 

H
ib

er
n

ia
n

s 
15

1 
W

at
er

to
w

n
 S

tr
ee

t 
P

O
 B

ox
 1

1 
W

at
er

to
w

n
, M

A
  0

24
71

 
  R

E
T

U
R

N
 S

E
R

V
IC

E
 R

E
Q

U
E

S
T

E
D

 

N
O

V
E

M
B

E
R

  2
01

2 
  N

E
W

S
L

E
T

T
E

R
! 

  



2 

 
 
 
 
 

AOH President’s Message 
 
 
It’s hard to believe that it is November already and time to get ready for the 
Holidays.  
 
The first event we will have is our Turkey Shoot on Saturday Nov. 17th .It is 
always a great time where you can get your food for Thanksgiving and have 
fun with your friends. If we jump ahead to December on the 9th we will have our 
children Christmas party. I will put up a sign-up sheet at the club.  
 
Although these are our bigger events there are plenty more activities at the 
club. In addition to our meetings we have family supper on the first Thursday of 
the month, music in the lounge on Saturdays and back by popular demand 
tailgate parties on featured Sundays. So you have many choices to come 
down to support and enjoy your club. 
    
The Club Inc. has been sending out updates of what’s going on at the club. 
This is a great way of getting the word out. So if you want an updated calendar 
of activities please send me your email. If you are getting a hardcopy of this 
bulletin thru the mail and you have a email please send your email address to 
lcfalter@hotmail.com 
     
Our biggest [sometimes only] fundraiser is underway again. The calendars are 
on sale. This is the most important way you can support the club. I can’t stress 
enough how much we rely on the calendars for all our needs. Once again I am 
asking everyone to buy at least one if not more to make sure we have enough 
funds to do our charity work. Without the calendars there is no way we can 
support our charities or even attending conventions. 
      
One more piece of business. Someone borrowed tables from the club and did 
not bring them back. Please see that they get returned. If you want to borrow 
tables or chairs you must ask the building committee for permission. Do not 
take them without someone giving you permission. 
 
~Leo 
(617) 926-3315 or lcfalter@hotmail.com 

Ancient Order of Hibernians 
Division 14 
151 Watertown Street 
PO Box 11 
Watertown, MA  02471 
(617) 926-3315 
Leo Falter—lcfalter@hotmail.com 

NOVEMBER 2012  NEWSLETTER 



LAOH President’s Message 
 
During our last meeting, we had discussed the election of officers 
that will take place at our November meeting.  The current board 
members have served multiple terms and multiple roles.  All 
positions are now open.  If you are interested in taking on an office 
now is the time.  If we do not fill the required positions we will be 
facing our divisional challenges around closure again.  So we 
need new folks to step up to keep things running. 
 
Also please be sure to sign up your children and/or grandchildren 
for the annual Children’s Christmas party on December 9th.  
  
~Maureen 
(508) 479-7604 or maureenrhenry@hotmail.com   
  
 
 
LAOH Dues: 
Thank you to members that have sent in their dues. If you have 
not sent in your dues yet, please do so immediately. Dues can be 
paid at the club or mailed to LAOH Division 14, P.O. Box 11, 
Watertown, MA 02471-0011.  
 
AOH Notice:  
Dues are due January 1st for the current year.  Regular and 
Associates Members are $55.00 Senior Members are $30.00.  
You can mail your dues in to A.O.H. Div 14 c/o Dennis Murphy, 
P.O. Box 11, Watertown, MA 02471 

 
 
E-mail Addresses Needed From All Members 
We are trying to set up an e-mail distribution list to cut down the 
bulletin expenses.  Please send your e-mail to 
aohdiv14pres@gmail.com.  Some brothers and sisters are already 
receiving the bulletin via e-mail and they get this news so much 
faster than those receiving the postal mail.  We have heard from 
so many of you that e-mail is such a great communication vehicle.  
We look forward to hearing from you soon.  
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UPDATES 
 
Tailgate Parties 
The tailgate parties have been a huge success so far! Lots of fun 
and great food. We are on hold right now waiting to see if the 
league will be changing any of the upcoming Patriots games to 4 
o’clock. There are no further tailgate parties as of now. We will 
keep you posted! 

Turkey Shoot: 
This year’s Turkey Shoot is scheduled for November 17th (from 
6pm-11pm.)  See the full details further in this bulletin. 
 
Family Supper: 
Please support the monthly family supper events.  All contributions 
help support the AOH scholarship fund.  Our next Family Supper is 
scheduled for December 6, 2012.   
 
Children’s Christmas Party 
This year’s party starts on Dec. 9th. The Dance Force will come at 
1:00p.m. and entertain the children until 3:00p.m. Then Santa will 
come right after. We need all children signed up by Nov. 23rd. 
Santa’s Chief Elf is very busy this year and has to go back at the 
North Pole on Dec.2nd.  The extra elves will not be on hand for the 
party this year if we have late additions.  So we ask your help in 
this matter so we can have most of the gifts ready for the children. 
Come have your picture with Santa.  All are welcome.  

 

Calendars 
Calendars are back!  They are not just great for Christmas presents 
but for birthday presents or other celebration gifts.  Calendars are 
only $50 each.  You can buy them by mail or in the members 
lounge.  See the order form included below for details. 
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Calendar of Events 
 
Nov. 8   AOH Division Meeting 
Nov. 10  Music (Jim Walsh) 
Nov 13  LAOH Division Meeting (Moved from Monday due to  
  the holiday this week) 
Nov. 15   Club Inc. Meeting 
Nov. 17   Turkey Shoot (6:00-11:00 p.m.) 
Nov. 20   Building Meeting 
Nov. 23   Music (Dave Sheehan Band in the big hall) 
Dec. 6   Family Supper 
Dec. 9   Children’s Christmas Party (starting at 1:00pm and  
  Santa will be arriving after 3pm) 
Dec. 13   AOH Division Meeting 
Dec. 20   Club Inc. Meeting 
Dec. 27   Building Meeting 
Dec. 29  Music (Matt McKay) 
 
Hall Rentals 
Please remember when renting the hall as a member you must be a 
member in good standing, pay with your own check, and must be at 
the function.  We have a few people ask about these requirements 
for the member rate, so we wanted to help clarify these 
requirements.  The Members’ Lounge may be used for up to fifty 
people. For more than fifty, the Big Hall is available. We love to see 
members renting the hall for all their family functions.  So if you 
have any questions, call 617-710-8680 for clarification.  Also check 
out our web pages for photos of the Hall: www.aohdiv14.com 

What are you  
lookin’ at? 



 





Please support these establishments 
who have supported the Hibernians! 

Maria’s Catering 
104 School St. 
Watertown, MA 
617-926-5144 

O’Leary’s 
1010 Beacon St. 

Brookline, MA 
617-734-0049 

Verona Restaurant 
18 Mt. Auburn St. 
Watertown, MA 
617-926-0010 

Greg’s Restaurant 
821 Mt. Auburn St. 

Watertown, MA 
617-491-0122 

West St. Grill 
7 West St. 

Newton, MA 
617-795-0883 

Baanthai Thai Food 
659 Main St. 
Waltham, MA 
781-893-7700 

The Villa Restaurant 
48 Plain Rd. 
Wayland, MA 
508-653-8570 

Pizza Regina 
Arsenal Mall 

Watertown, MA 
617-926-5300 

Boston Beer Fit Z's Bar and Grille 
451 Main St. 

Watertown, MA 
617-923-3969 

Gordon’s Liquor 
51 Watertown St. 
Watertown, MA 
617-926-1119 

The Talk Restaurant 
116 Main Street 
Watertown, MA 
617-600-3417 

City Streets 
249 Lexington Street 

Waltham, MA 
(781) 647-2489 

Stella’s Pizza    
605 Mount Auburn St 
Watertown, MA 02472 

(617) 924-5692  

Hall Rental:  Call   617-710-8680 
The Members’ Lounge may be used for up to fifty people.  For more 
than fifty, the Big Hall is available.  Call now with questions or for 
more details, or check out our web pages for photos of the Hall: 

www.aohdiv14.com 


